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Comments: The new regulations around bolts/permanent anchors make no sense and seem short sided at best.
There are significantly better ways to monitor/maintain a healthy balance for wilderness climbing, and this
proposal is not it. The proposal advocates for guidance that would lead to far more dangerous outcomes for
climbers all around the country and should not be implemented.



